
April 04, 2025, NYCRGC Board of Directors Meeting.  
Attending Board Members: 1.) Bruce Hill, 2.) Ray Hill, 3.) Todd Corriveau, 4.) Bruce Ballard 

*Meeting brought to order at 6:35 PM. 

 
Old Business: 

1. By-Laws - The Club By-Laws are being reviewed to clarify ambiguities and ensure the Laws reflect how we are 

conducting business. After another round of discussion tonight, the Board came to agreement on the changes and 

wording. The draft changes and handwritten notes will now be updated. A formal document will be prepared for 

presentation to the Club Officers for their concurrence. Once the Board and Club Officers agree, the revised By-

Laws will be motioned for approval by the general club members. Alterations and adoption of new/revised By-Laws 

shall be in accordance with current By-Law protocol, (Article 19). 

2. Range Rules – Proposed updates to the Club Range Rules were received from club member, Clint Staples. The 

revised updates are in accordance with the current NRA language and wording. The Board reviewed the changes 

and with one exception, agreed to the changes. A composite of the Range Rules changes and the Board revisions 

will be prepared and then reviewed with the Club Officers for their approval. Upon approval by the Officers, Range 

Rule Changes will be motioned to the general members for their approval and subsequent incorporation of the 

Club’s formal Rules of Conduct on our gun ranges.  

3. Turkey Shoot – Our first competition shoot for 2025 is scheduled for Saturday, April 12, at 11:00 am. This is a fun 

and popular event. If you have not tried it, come out and join the fun! In conjunction with the shoot, we are also 

holding our first Raffle Drawing for the year which is a Mossberg 12 Ga Shotgun. 

4. Club Summer Outing – Currently targeted for Saturday, August 09 / Rain date Saturday, August 16. This is to 

commemorate the Club association with the Newfield Community and is being planned as a joint event with the 

West Newfield Masons. The Board discussed the draft outline for the event. The opinion of the Board is that we 

need to be careful not to go overboard with our planning for this event. We should focus on what we have to offer 

and highlight the Club’s features and benefits. Our Clubhouse, gun ranges, and archery range should be showcased 

and featured. Show the people what we have and how the members enjoy our Club facilities.  

 

A revised outline of what we want for the Summer Outing is being prepared and will be presented to the Club 

Officers for their approval. The event also needs to be motioned for approval by the general members. 

 

New Business: 

1.   Our Spring Cleanup is scheduled for Saturday, April26, 8 am – noon. We need volunteers to help us cleaning up the 

clubhouse area and ensure that our ranges are in decent shape. If you can help us, please bring your homeowner 

yard tools such as lawn and garden rakes, shovels, leaf blowers, trimmers, etc.  

 

*Meeting Adjourned at 7:30 pm. 


